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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 13th November 2012 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash,  D Lewis, Mrs P Homewood, J Smith, N Thom,  
P Venning, 8 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)
2575.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  Cllr Mrs S Mash declared an interest in agenda 
item 11b, minute number 2585.b)
2576.
Update Register of Councillors Interests: None
2577.
Apologies and reason for absence:  Community Warden Lee Kidd, PCSO Oliver Welch & Borough Councillor M Burgess
The meeting was adjourned for the public session.
2578.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th October 2012:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record after amendments made.
2579. 
Matters Arising :  None
2580.  Planning Applications: Previously circulated to Councillors


12/01112/AS 17 Swan Street – Replacement dwelling.  Cllrs had listened to comments made during the public session and all agreed to fully support this application.


12/00400/AS  Chilmington Green – Outline application.  Our comments are already on the ABC website.
2581.
To consider the new Waste & Recycling Service 2013: Concern was expressed over the decision already taken by ABC without much consultation.  It was considered unacceptable that non food waste would be collected every other week and that no firm decision had yet been made over the collection of garden waste.  Chairman to write to ABC.
2582. 
To resolve to accept the new Code of Conduct & the Notification of Disclosable Pecuniary 
Interests drafted by Cllr Smith:  Cllr Smith informed the meeting that although copies had 
been sent to Terry Mortimer, the Monitoring Officer at ABC, he had not come back with any 
comments.  Cllr Smith has made a few changes of which Cllrs were informed.  Cllrs agreed 
these changes and resolved to accept the new Code of Conduct as proposed by Cllr Smith.  The 
DPI form will be amended as agreed and a copy will be sent to each Cllr for completion and 
return to the Clerk for posting to ABC within 28 days of today's date.  Cllr Smith was thanked for 
all his hard work on these two documents, it was much appreciated by everyone. The DPIs will 
have to go on the ABC Website and ours.
2583.
To formulate a 2 year plan of expenditure:  The Chairman explained that we had made a wish list in the past and now need to think of one for the next two years.  Cllrs were asked to consider this for discussion at the next meeting.
2584.
To consider the proposed budget for 2013/14:  This had been prepared by the Finance Working Party.  The reason for increasing the budget was fully explained and a discussion took place.  We need to be aware that the Concurrent Functions grant is unlikely to be available after 2014/2015.  The Clerk is waiting to hear if the Street Cleaning Grant will continue.  We need to consider the future realistically.  The proposed budget should be considered before the next meeting so that it can be ratified at that meeting.
2585.   Correspondence:


a)  A request to reconsider lifting a restriction on a Local Needs House.  The reason for this request was explained but after a full discussion it was agreed to uphold the present policy.  The recent survey indicated that more Local Needs Housing was required.  Clerk to ask ABC if they can help.
At this point Cllr Mash left the meeting
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b)  Outlook on Oxney – request for a donation towards printing costs – All agreed to a donation of £2000.
Cllr Mash returned to the meeting

c)  Helen Lyon – Poplar Farm Pond – In Mrs Lyon's absence Mrs Lewis had fully explained during the public session that the Wittersham Conservation Group had been in touch with ABC and the Kentish Stour Countryside officer, both had been very helpful.  Unfortunately ABC had originally said that the restoration was the responsibility of the Parish Council but had recently corrected that statement.  It is hoped that ABC, the Parish Council and the Conservation Group can all work together to restore this pond.  It will be important to consider the Great Crested Newt in any work that is carried out.  Cllrs agreed that we could consider financial support if necessary, before the end of this financial year.  Mrs Lewis will be arranging a meeting with the Kentish Stour Countryside officer.  It is hoped that ABC will be able to attend together with Cllrs Homewood, Smith, Lewis & Rivers.


d)  ABC – New Local Needs Housing.  ABC have suggested having a meeting with Cllrs as they wish to go ahead with local needs housing themselves.  Cllrs agreed to a meeting in January.


e)  Victim Support – request for a donation.  £100 agreed.


f)  Highways – Communication.  Highways ask that their fault reporting website be widely advertised to make reporting problems easier.  Notice to be put in Outlook on Oxney.


For noting: 


g)  Receipt from Kent County Playing Fields Assn for the annual subscription paid.


h)  South East Water – Water main replacement in Wittersham



Previously circulated: None



Forwarded by E-mail:

i)  KALC – Parish News 364     j)  ACRK – Rural News 122     k)  Tenterden TC – Traffic Signal Consultation     l)  KALC – Metal Matters Campaign Raising awareness of Kent's 300 plus Town & Parish Councils     m)  Bonfire Celebrations     n)  Came & Co – Parish Matters     o)  Tenterden TC – re newsletter
2586.
Working Party Reports:


a) 
Finance:  



i)   Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed 


ii)  Half Yearly Statement – accepted



It was suggested that the Flag Pole on The Green should be kept up although Clerk has 
already asked that the Caretaker take it down after the Remembrance Day Service.

b)
Planning:  





12/00954/AS Pound Farm, Stocks Road – Erection of garage building with 



          accommodation to the rear             

       Granted with conditions


12/01018/AS  Rugden Barn Farm – Conversion of existing garage/office building to 



holiday let




       Granted with conditions


A Remedial Notice has been issued to reduce the height of the hedge alongside the 
Public Right of Way and Summer House, The Street

c)
Highways & Footpaths



i)   Cllr Venning reported on the Seminar he had attended.  It was a good presentation 
with lots of statistics.  There is a big campaign on road safety.  Pot hole repair scheme 
was talked about and the preparation for winter. 



ii)  The Chairman reported that the yellow salt bin at the top of Swan Street now has a 
sign on it saying that it belongs to Highways but has not been filled.  Perhaps we should 
consider putting a sign on the bin we own.


d)
Open Spaces – None

e)
Cemetery & Churchyard – Cllr Homewood reported that the Caretaker had offered to pick 
up the bags from the Cemetery each week for which she was grateful.
2587.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 
            Village Hall Management Committee: Cllr Thom reported on the AGM held recently.  A number 
of personnel had left during the year.  He had been ratified as Chairman.  There had been an 
approach to form a table tennis club which had been agreed to and a table would be supplied.  
They are continuing to raise money.
2588.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised. 
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2589.
Date of next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  11th December 2012 beginning with a 7pm festive start.  Agreed to invite Alf the Caretaker and his wife, Community Warden, PCSO and Judy & Alan Darkins.
2590.
Items for information: 


a)  Cllr Venning informed the meeting that there should be new quarterly Police Parish Forum meetings starting shortly.


b)  Cllr Smith reported on the saga of the KCC Caretaker contract.  We are being asked to comply with a code of practice which is 383 pages long.  He is trying to find a form of words to get round it.


c)  The Clerk thanked Cllrs for agreeing to the purchase of a laptop at a cost of £291.66 plus Vat. 


She is very grateful and will be using it at meetings.


d)  The Chairman gave an update on the formation of the Wittersham Film Society.  There were 35 founder members.  The Village Hall Management Committee will be match funding the Council's donation of £200 and a bank account is being set up.


e)  The Chairman had received a request from a development company on behalf of Mr T Piper who would like to build houses for workers and affordable housing for the village.  They would like to hold an informal meeting to discuss this with Cllrs.  A meeting will be arranged. 


f)  The Clerk informed the meeting that the village has been judged to be in the top ten of villages in Kent in the Kent Men of the Trees competition and we have been awarded a prize of a voucher for £20 to buy a tree or to put towards a tree.  We are also being presented with an English Oak to commemorate the Diamond Jubilee this year.  We are very grateful to our Tree Warden, Phil Willcocks and also Dave Fletcher for all the advice they give us and will be asking for their advice as to what to have and where to put it.  We will be liaising with Phil & Dave over the comments made in the report.
The meeting closed at 22.05hrs
For inclusion in the next issue of Outlook on Oxney 

Kent Men of the Trees Competition result and Highways website
